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Country Club Manor Association Board Members Meeting Minutes held on May 8th, 2025. 

The Country Club Manor Association board meeting was called to order by Dale Simmons at 6:30pm.    

The board members present were Louis Kehinde, Pete Beebe, Dale Simmons, and Fran Ramos. 

The minutes of April 10th, Board members’ meeting was read by Louis Kehinde.  Motion to accept the minutes was made 
by Fran Ramos and seconded by Pete Beebe. Motion carried to accept the minutes. 

Member present was Charlie Grotevant 

The treasurer’s report was read by Fran Ramos.  Motion was made to accept the treasurer’s report by Dale Simmons and 
seconded by Louis Kehinde.  Motion carried to accept the treasurer’s report. 

Checking Balance: $55,651.76                 Savings Balance: $7,767.20 

Business:   

Dale Simmons reported that the painting of the buildings will be starting soon.  Pete Beebe reported the replacement of 
damaged ceiling tiles in the community room.  

Charlie Grotevant reported that the cleaner of his unit’s dryer vent discovered that it was clogged up due to moisture 
and also noticed a pool of water in the northwest corner of the crawl space under his unit.  The board agreed to follow 
up this report as soon as possible.  Gary Boldt will be appointed to investigate and report back to the board with 
recommendations to solve the problem.  The crawl space under unit 41 will also be checked for pipe water leak. 

 

Fran Ramos motioned for the meeting to be adjourned and seconded by Pete Beebe.  Motion carried to adjourn. 

The board meeting ended at 6:49pm.  The next board meeting will be on Friday the 13th of June, 2025 at 6:30 pm. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


